
ROCKY MOUNTAIN DEPRESSION GLASS SOCIETY 
MINUTES 

DATE March 21, 2017 
EPIPHANY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

790 SOUTH CORONA 
DENVER, CO 

 
1.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Lois Gould.  Fourteen members 
and two guests were present.  Guest Sherry LaBelle brought items that she had for sale.  Guest 
Tom Wertenberger visited to hear Harold's presentation about military memorabilia.  
 
2.  The minutes of the February 21, 2017, meeting were approved as sent to the membership. 
 
3.  The report from the Treasurer is as follows:  The report was very simple - the totals/balances 
were only $.25 different. 
 
4.  Announcements:  We are still in need of programs, as well as refreshments. 
 
5.  Old Business  -  None 
 
6.  New Business 
 
Lois received an  e-mail from Frederick Meyer describing the NDGA 2017 Show and Sale, July 
15 and 16, 2017, Wellington, KS.  He issued an invitation to our club membership to have a 
table at the show to advertise/promote our club.  Discussion ensued regarding the advisability or 
not of having someone agree to sit such a table at the show.  Some of our members will be 
attending the show, but they are not willing to sit at table because they want to enjoy the show. 
It seems that to attempt to attract new members at a show in Wellington, KS, may not be very 
practical.  Lois will ask in the newsletter if anyone would want to sit a table. 
 
There is an opportunity for members of our club to present talks to other clubs.  Again, this will 
be advertised in the newsletter, asking for volunteers to make such presentations. 
 
Next month, Judy Knoshaug will be presenting Noritake china and asks that anyone who has 
vintage Noritake to bring it to add to the presentation. 
 
Library books:  It is difficult for some members to find books that they are needing for research.  
The boxes are heavy and difficult to move.  The labeling could be better described.  There will 
be a discussion during break about suggestions for how to handle the library better. 
 
7.  The program describing miniatures was presented by Jo Ellen Winther.  The miniatures 
included a nativity, tiny people, houses.  Included in the production were Disney characters, as 
well as "main streets." 
 
8.  Delicious refreshments were provided by Judy Knoshaug.  Thank you, Judy.910.  The mini-
program was presented by Harold Keller; he described his collection of military memorabilia.  
 
9.  Show and tell:  Several members had items to share and discuss. 
 
10.  The door prize winner was Judy Knoshaug. 
 



11.  Marj Becker asked for help with a project of hers related to Lions International.  The project 
is that she is collecting prescription medicine bottles (the kind that pharmacists use to dispense 
medications).  She will pick them up, or members can bring them to meetings.  She will assure 
that all labels are removed and send them to the club in the east where they will be cleaned and 
sent on to Malawi. 
 
12.  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at April 18, 2017. 
 
Marjorie L. Becker 
Secretary 


